
BFPC BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

October 4, 2022 

1. Meeting called to order 3:30p by Dave, 2
nd

 by Sher. 

2. Minutes approved by Sher with minor changes from the 9/6/22 meeting, 2
nd

 by Dave. 

3. In Attendance:  Dave, Sher, Sandi, Elaine, Bob, Deb and Geri 

Deb: 

• 100 new green balls were purchased for $233. May need to purchase one more set of balls 

before the end of the season.  

• $270 collected for additional membership dues. 

• Balance as of 10/4/22 is $9,371. 

  Elaine:   

• Elaine reached out to Jesse and Brenda to see if they were interested in organizing a mixed 

Shark Event for the Fall.   

• Elaine feels it would be a good idea to have two members of the board for the Events 

Programming (Skatterday and Round Robins). 

• Bob and Sandi will continue on the board for another year. There seems to be several people 

interested in running for next year’s board.   

Bob:   

• Bungee cords and windsocks were replaced at the Cape Fear courts. 

• Still need a windsock for the Fitness Center courts. 

Dave:    

• Inter-Community League is going well. Brunswick Forest is currently in second place in both 

divisions. The top two teams will go to the finals.   

• Dave sent a note to Michelle with pictures about the vandalism at the Fitness Center courts.  

Balls were thrown all over, buckets emptied, etc. This brings up yet again the need for security 

and locks on the courts.   

• As of today, there is still no date for resurfacing the courts.   

Sher:   

• Voting for the 2023 Pickleball Board will again be done online with the assistance of Gerry 

Loccisano.   

• Elections will be held online from November 1-5. A notice will be sent out a week before 

voting on 10/25/22. 

• Club Fair will be held on October 6, 2022 from 10-12, and Deb and Elaine will be the Board’s 

representation.   

  Sandi:   

• Holiday party is set for December 14, 2022 at the CFCC from 6-10p.  

• Total Price for the holiday party is estimated to be $9,182 based on 200 people. The price 

includes:  room, security, liability, setup/breakdown, refundable security fee, event workers, 

custodial fees, table and chairs, dance floor, linens, and food from Middle of the Island.   

• Alcohol will again be pre-sold by wine and beer tickets. Social committee will decide on prices of 

alcohol. 

• Social committee will again make the Centerpieces.   

• The Board will have volunteers for check-in including alcohol tickets.  

• Simple desserts will be included.  

• Sandi is also going to be researching possible pickleball club hats.   



 

 

Next Meeting will be November 8, 2022, at 4:30p at The Hammocks Building. 

Meeting was closed at 4:35p by Dave and 2
nd

 by Sher. 

 

 


